@ Oneida Health

exceptional care... always

March 22, 2022

Dear Family Member,

Please be informed that we are continuing to COVID test all residents and staff members at least
weekly. As a result of yesterday and today’s testing, there were a few more positive cases
identified. Fortunately, for the most part, our experience is showing very mild symptoms. Our
positive residents are receiving monoclonal antibody treatments if appropriate. All residents are
being encouraged to not only get fully vaccinated but also boosted with the COVID vaccine.
90% of our residents are fully vaccinated with 80% having received the additional booster,
which | believe are helpful in preventing serious illness.

I would also like to share that visitors are still being required to conduct a COVID Home Test at
the door or within 24 hours of their visit. We have a substantial amount of tests available for
your use. We have enough to be able to allow you to take some home if you’d like. You may
test yourself before your visit. Please present the negative test or a picture of it for verification.
If you are not feeling 100%, please consider staying home until you feel better.

Once again, I’d like to thank you for your help in controlling the spread of infections and abiding
by our infection control protocols.

Sincerely,

Fortunato Scerbo 111

Administrator



